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        Minutes of     May 21, 2013     
        Date Approved     July 16, 2013  
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
 
May 21, 2013 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
 
Present : Chairwoman   Barbara Nieminen 
  Member  Christopher Baez 
     
Also present: Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer   
 
Absent:  Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
    
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – April 23, 2013 
Item #2    173 Marbledale Road   New Sign  
Item #3     173 Marbledale Road   New Awning   
 
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes April 23, 2013  
Chairwoman Nieminen motioned to approve the minutes of the April 23, 2013 meeting.   This motion 
was seconded by Member Baez and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0. 
 
 
Item #2  173 Marbledale Road   New Awning 
Mr. David Barbuti, the Architect, representing “Broken Bow Brewery” presented an application for two 
new awnings to be placed over the doors.  The two awnings will project 18 inches off the building.  The 
first awning will measure 17 feet long and the second awning is 5 feet long.   The color of both awnings 
is black and the material will be fire retardant.    The applicant will submit the certificate stating that the 
awnings are fire retardant.  The awnings will be closed on all sides.  Member Baez asked how many 
brackets are used to attached the awning.   Mr. Barbuti said the 17 foot awning will have a bracket every 
2 to 3 feet and the 5 foot awning will have 3 brackets.   
 
Chairwoman Nieminen made a motion to approve the awnings as presented for “Broken Bow 
Brewery”.   Member Baez seconded the motion and it was unanimously carried by the board with a 2-
0 vote.  
 
 
Item # 3 
Lee Smith of East Coast Signs, representing “Broken Bow Brewery”, presented a revised rendering of the 
sign for “Broken Bow Brewery”.   The sign will be stud mounted and flush with the façade.  This sign will 
be placed above the 17 foot awning.   The letter size for “Broken Bow Brewery” is 15 inches high, the 



 

Page 2 of 2 

 

depth is 1 ¼ and the color of the letters is black.  “Broken Bow Brewery” will be on one line.  There will 
also be gooseneck lighting over the sign.   The lights will not hang over the letters.   Spec’s for the 
lighting has been submitted.  The second sign will be placed on the side of the building.  This sign 
measures 18 inches by 58 inches.  There is a black border around the sign with a Arizona Tan color 
background.    The letters will be black single v-groove carved, measuring 5 ¾ inches.  Member Baez 
asked if they intend to add a logo on either side of the main sign.  Mr. Smith said they have not 
discussed that at this time.   
 
Chairwoman Nieminen made a motion to approve the signs as presented for “Broken Bow Brewery”.   
Member Baez seconded the motion and it was unanimously carried by the board with a 2-0 vote.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 18, 2013   at 2:30pm  
 
 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm. 


